Old 51 Civic Association General Membership Meeting

September 20, 2017

Board Members present — Mike Madere, Angel Torres, Jackie Cupit, Cliff Hebert, Beverly Mitter, Mitch
Eifer & Nolan Weber

Total memberships present: 32

Mike Madere greeted everyone and thanked them for coming.

Cliff Hebert led prayer & pledge.

Guest Speakers:

Bryan Nunes — Director of Public Works

Spoke about problems with drainage on the north side of Airline Hwy.,

1.

Cieaning out ditches along Old 51 around Robicheaux Dr. Digging out Montz & Woodland
canhals. Waiting on permits and permission from residents,

Working on drainage ditches to flow to the pumping station behind Belle Grove.

Belle Grove — Nolan Weber called on 4/17/17 about sink hole and hasn’t been fixed, The parish
said they would address that problem.

Mike Treague-Sheriff/Steve Guidry-Chief deputy/crime

1.

They have been patrolliing Old 51. Reported crimes are low in this area. Presenied a statistics
chart showing 75% of tickets written for speeding was issued to non-residents and 25% issued to
residents.

There are about 100 cameras installed in the River Parishes. They are really helping out with
solving crime cases.

Unlocked cars are being broken into mostly in the Parish. Advised everyone to lock your vehicle
at all times.

Sheriff Treague has about 156 officers. He has 6 agents working with federal partners. Asked
the parish to help out with social media by not putting any negative comments, but to call him
first.

To see any crimes in St. John Parish go to website: stjohnsheriff.org to the crime napping page.
Night Qut Against Crime is 10/17.

Jackie Cupit read the Treasurer report (See attached). New stickers for 2018/19 are coming.



- 0ld 51 Association
Treasurer’s Report

September 20,2017: $2572.68
Deposited $ 20.00
July 2017 $2,592.68
Minus Maintenance flower bed $ 120.00
Minus La State Tax $ 15.00
Minus Timer/Service $ 150.00
Minus Checks purchased $ 10.00

Total $2,307.68



